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Spring! A time when we think of new, fresh, and beautiful 

colors; New Members, Fresh Ideas, and  beautiful times   

together as Lions. These are all things that we can look    

forward to. 

As more and more of us get the vaccine we will be able to 

put the pandemic behind us.  The First Lady and I will be 

getting our second shot on March the 19th. This has been a 

long time coming!  I want to thank all of the clubs for their 

hard work during this pandemic.  A lot of new ideas and 

some old, old ideas have been used and with  great success.  

Membership is another area that has been a big surprise. 

The District is on the plus-side.  The clubs in District 11 A-2 

have been working very hard to get new members. That 

must be the reason they call us the Best in the State! Thank 

you to all of the Lioness Clubs for looking into becoming a 

branch club. What an awesome way to continue to provide 

great service to their communities.   

We will hopefully have information about the election and the convention in the next week or two.  

Please get your delegate forms filled out and sent to Cabinet Secretary Rhonda.  I am looking forward to 

the rest of the Lionistic year; only four more months! We are enjoying lots of warm weather in          

Mesquite, Nevada.  I would like to wish the First Lady a very happy 44th Wedding Anniversary! 

Til next month, 

Leo, DG 11 A-2 

 



1st Vice District Governor’s Notes 
I am still in need of Lions to fill the roles of Zone and Region 

Chairs on next year’s cabinet and committee assignments.  

But that really isn’t as important to me today so it can wait 

until next month.   

As I am sure you are all aware by now, the world of Lions 

Clubs International lost a great Lion with the passing of 

“Big” Al Kassin.  Outside of family members, Al was one of 

the people I have known for the longest in my life.  I met Al 

when my dad and I were in downtown Lake Orion working on the Bicentennial celebration that the Lions 

were working on in 1976.  Al was a lot like the other Lions back then; they tolerated having “Leach’s kid” 

around being a pain in the ass.  But Al was different, much different, and I was about to find out 

firsthand just how different he really was.   

He called my dad one day and told him to bring me to Camp Franklin where Al worked as Camp        

Manager.  When we got there, Al told my dad to go ahead and go back to work as he’d show me around 

camp; which he did, for the next month that summer!  Al realized that we did not have a lot growing up 

and so he allowed me to come to camp and be part of the summer camp experience that all the kids 

from Detroit were having.  

I found out at an early age that the nickname “Big Al” had more to do with the size of his heart.  When 

Al began planning to have the very first Lake Orion Lions Visually Impaired Youth Camp, he called my 

dad again and asked him to bring me and meet him at a local restaurant because he wanted to talk.  I 

was excited and I thought that maybe I was going to get to go back to  camp as it had been 5 years since 

I last attended.  It was kinda, but not really!  Al told me about his idea to have a one-week camp for    

visually impaired kids the following summer.  He asked me if I would like to work in the kitchen.  What I 

wanted to say was I’d like to come to camp and play again, but the look on my dad’s face said that I 

shouldn’t say no, or it would definitely be a long walk home. So, I said yes, and besides asking Kim to 

marry me, this was the smartest, and easiest thing I ever did!  I won’t go into the long details of Al’s & 

my history with camp as most of that has already been told.  There are other things that I need to share 

with you about Al.   

During the 1992 camp session, Al and my Grandpa Sam were sitting outside talking. As I walked up to 



them I could tell that they were in an intense conversation.  It was right before lunch, so I thought maybe 

they were debating camp food (which my grandpa always said tasted like dirt, did not matter what it was, it 

was dirt.) or something else particularly important to the day.  I was a little hesitant to approach them, but 

they were right by the door to the dining hall, so I had to.  Al told me to sit down with them which, of course, 

I did.  I learned real early on if Al told you something, you listened, and you did it.   

Al asked me if I had considered being a Lion.  I said that I had but that I didn’t think I was ready because no 

one had ever asked me.  Al said well, I am asking you right now.  I was totally caught off guard.  My dad had 

me come to all of their projects and work them, but had never asked me to join so I figured that I was not 

ready.  I sat down, looked at my grandpa and asked him what he thought.  He told me that he thought I was 

more than ready, but that I should wait for my dad to ask me to join.  Al did not like that answer and used 

language that it was a good thing no campers were around to hear.  Al asked my grandpa who had          

sponsored my dad into the club.  Grandpa Sam said that he did to which Al said, “Then it makes even more 

sense for you to sponsor Jimmy”! He told my grandpa that either he would sponsor me, or Al was going to.  

My grandpa, knowing that he had better do it, did sponsor me but it was Al who installed me!   

Al saw something in me long ago and I think that is why he has always been and continues to be one of my 

mentors in Lions and in life.  When I was asked in 2012 to run for Governor, Al was one of the first people I 

talked to about it.  I wanted to see if he thought I was ready; he did and he was excited that I was getting the 

opportunity.  When I was asked to run for a second time, I talked to Al again.  He was excited for me because 

he knew I could do it but was disappointed that the situation came about.  He told me that he would be 

there to support me and stand behind any decision that I made.   

I could write for a long time about Al and what he means to me, but I think you understand where this is all 

coming from.  Al has been, and will always be, like a second father to me. I can’t really remember a time in 

my life when he wasn’t a part of it.  Yes, on Lake Orion’s March Membership report, it will show that we lost 

a member who passed away.  But the world of Lions, and the world in general, lost much more than that.  It 

is going to take a lot of big feet to fill the small shoes of “Big Al” Kassin. 

I will talk to you next month.   

1st VDG Jim, Jr. 



Meet Shawn Blaszczyk  
Hi Lions and Lioness. As you may have 

heard the Selfridge Chesterfield Lions have 

nominated me to run for 2
nd

 Vice District 

Governor for 2021-22! I am truly honored for 

this and had hoped to visit as many of you 

this year to introduce myself to those who 

may not know me as well as others do. But 

the pandemic has made it difficult, so I am 

using this letter as that introduction. 

I am committed and involved with the Lions 

serving in many capacities and have taken 

on many important roles during the past two 

decades. I believe I have the gifts of      

kindness, compassion, and generosity 

needed to help those in our community and 

beyond.  My past with the Lions includes 

hosting activities to chairing committees at 

both the local and state levels. I have also 

hosted 4 Lions Youth Exchange Students 

and found it to be a valuable and rewarding experience. I hope to continue this dedication to the   

Lions and to helping others as I run for the position of 2nd Vice Governor.   

  

My professional life as a Civil Engineer and Head of Residential Development Designs has allowed 

me to demonstrate my leadership skills and creative abilities as I plan and execute project ideas 

from the drawing board to reality. My knowledge in the field, natural ability to teach and personal 

skills have taken me into the mentoring arena with students at Lawrence Tech University.  It is a 

pleasure to meet and provide these students with a professional perspective outside of their book 

learning in order to prepare them for a successful career. 

  

On a more personal note, I am the father to three successful daughters and to career change   

Leader Dog, Guiness, who I fostered as a puppy.  When not spending time with my family or playing 

with the dog, you will find I enjoy out helping friends and neighbors in any way that I can. 

I hope I can receive your support during elections for the position of 2nd Vice District Governor. 

If you would like me to visit or attend virtually your club meeting, please contact me. Thank you in 

advance. 

Lion Shawn Blaszczyk, PRC 

Selfridge Chesterfield Lions 



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Beverly Hills Lions Club welcomes Susan Robbins, sponsored by Patrick Wojas. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Andre Baiser, sponsored by Jeffrey Byrum. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Gary Landless, Jr., sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Tammi Marx, sponsored by Tammi Graber. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Tangela Bonnay, sponsored by Colleen Wooten. 

The Oxford Lions Club welcomes Christopher Carnacchio, sponsored by Charles Garrard. 

 


















